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Visit our facebook page  

 

PO Box 1405, Santa Cruz 95061 

Website: 
www.santacruzorchidsociety.org 

SCOS 

President:  Open 
Vice President:  Vicky Smith 
Treasurer:  Lillian Derrigan 
Secretary:  Bruce Hill 
Directors:, Scott Collins,  
Lucy Ferneyhough, Terry Whettam, 
Rolla Grace 

Board Members 
 

Newsletter Editor:  Cheri Wagner 
Webmaster: Cheri Wagner 
Librarian:  Gordon Lion 
Membership Chair:  Linda Locatelli 
Publicity Chair:  Lucy Ferneyhough 
Refreshment Committee: Bruce Hill 
 
 

Election Results 

January 5th Meeting 
Happy New Year! 

 
 

Dinner with the Speaker:  

Dinner will be at Chinese Village on Capitola Rd., Capitola 
at 5:30.  .  Everyone is welcome.  If possible, email Vicky 
Smith at orchids@cruzio.com by Thursday, January 4th if 
you are interested in attending, or just show up. 

Our speaker this month is Dennis Olivas.  Dennis will be 
speaking on “New Breeding in Vandacious Orchids”.  
See Dennis’ Bio on page 2. 
 
 

The Opportunity Table will be provided by Dennis Olivas. 
 
Refreshments for this month to be provided by:  
Cheri Wagner, Vicky Smith, Marnie Goodfriend,  
Linda Locatelli, Lillian Taft.   Thank you! 

2018 Membership Dues 

Save the dates.  Friday, March 2 – Saturday March 3!  We are hoping to be doing the event at 
Cabrillo College this year!  We are planning to run things a bit differently.  Details will be 
forthcoming in the next meeting and future newsletters. 

 

It’s time to think about renewing memberships or joining 
the society for 2018.  A membership form can be found on 
page 7.  Bring it to the meeting or mail it in.  Details are on 
the form. 

 
 

2018 Show and Sale   

Come January a few changes will be noticed within the Board.  The election was held at the 
December meeting and the slate accepted as presented.   The Board of Directors is pretty much the 
same with the addition of two new directors!  Terry Whettam and Rolla Grace. Bridget is leaving 
the Board and we’d like to thank her for the many contributions she has made to the society as a 
Director. 

 

 

http://www.facebook.com/pages/Santa-Cruz-Orchid-Society/317014525104872
http://www.facebook.com/pages/Santa-Cruz-Orchid-Society/317014525104872
http://www.santacruzorchidsociety.org/


 

 

Newsletter for the Santa Cruz Orchid Society 
 

January 2018 

2 

About Our Speaker 

Member News 

It is with great sadness that we report that Stella Roccaforte passed away on December 7.  She was 91.  
She and her husband Mike were heavily involved in the society’s inception and continued their 
support for many years.   They lived in San Francisco and came to Santa Cruz every month for 
meetings.   The magnitude of what Stella and Mike Roccaforte contributed to the Santa Cruz Orchid 
Society throughout their many years of service can’t be fully understood, even by those of us who 
knew them the longest. They were members of nearly all of the Bay Area societies and contributed 
their time equally to all of them. They both served as President, Vice President, and directors of the 
Santa Cruz Orchid Society for multiple terms.  They were incredibly generous with their time, 
knowledge and plants, particularly with novice orchid growers. Stella completely ran the sales for 
many of the local societies annual Show and Sales.  This is a considerable undertaking even for one 
society! They were always first to any function and last to leave. Mike was the creator of the Wheel of 
Fortune that we played at the Holiday party earlier this month.   
 
Linda Locatelli recalls that they had an amazing home with greenhouses integrated into part of their 
home on several levels.  Mike was a creative plumber and devised a watering-drainage system for 
the multi-level greenhouse.  They grew many classic species not readily available now.  Linda still 
has many of them, bought when she first joined the society years ago.  Stella and Mike will be greatly 
missed by the orchid community. 
 

Dennis Olivas was born on the island of Kauai, Hawaii. As a lad he helped his mom grow her 
orchids and got hooked. He joined the Future Farmers of America and his project was raising and 
selling orchids. In 1980 he moved to the mainland and swore off the orchid family but not for long as 
he was introduced to Rod McLellan’s ‘Acres of Orchids’. First he filled his home with upwards of 
6,000 plants. Later he leased greenhouse space for his collection. A glutton for punishment he 
continued to add to his collection, overflowing the 3,000 sq. ft. greenhouse in Half Moon Bay. 
Currently his greenhouse (D&D Flowers) is in Daly City.  
 
Dennis has been President of Peninsula Orchid Society, San Francisco Orchid Society, Diablo View 
Orchid Society, and the Santa Cruz Orchid Society. He is an accredited judge of the American Orchid 
Society. Dennis belongs to over 14 orchid societies and tries to assist them whenever possible.  
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Upcoming Events 
January 5, 2018: SCOS General Meeting.  Dennis Olivas will be speaking on  “New Breeding in Vandacious 

Orchids”. 

 

January 19, 2018.  Gold Coast Cymbidium Growers Annual Collector's Auction. 

Preview 6:30PM.  Auction starts at 7:00PM.  San Mateo Garden Center, 605 Parkside Way, San Mateo, CA. 

For info contact: Richard Mangan at mailto:mangasz@att.net 

 

February 2, 2018: SCOS General Meeting. 

 

February 22 - 25, 2018: San Francisco Orchid Society’s 66th Annual Pacific Orchid Exposition (POE) 

“Curiouser and Curiouser – Orchids in Wonderland” 

Thurs Feb 22nd @ 6pm: Gala Preview Night "Mad Hatter" Party 

Fri - Sun Feb 23rd-25th: General Show and Sale. 

Location: Hall of Flowers (County Fair Building) in San Francisco's Golden Gate Park. 

More information and advance tickets sales to come; stay tuned! http://www.orchidsanfrancisco.org 

 

March 2-3, 2018: Santa Cruz Orchid Society Show and Sale 

 

March 9-11, 2018: 73rd Santa Barbara International Orchid Show. Hours: Open 9am – 5pm each day 

Earl Warren Show Grounds: Highway 101 and Las Positas Road. Santa Barbara, CA 93160 

Contact information: https://sborchidshow.com/ e-mail: mailto:sborchidshow@gmail.com. 

 

April 22-23, 2018: Gold Coast Cymbidium Growers Show & Sale. 

1400 Roosevelt Avenue, Redwood City, CA. 

Set-Up and Plant entry Friday 10AM – 6PM; CSA and AOS judging at 7PM. 

Show and Sale open to the public Saturday and Sunday 10AM to 4PM. 

For information contact Sylvia Darr, Show Chair mailto:syldarr@gmail.com 

AOS corner 

Visit this link to view prerecorded webinars available to everyone (including nonmembers) at 
http://www.aos.org/orchids/webinars.aspx 

mailto:mangasz@att.net
http://www.orchidsanfrancisco.org/
https://sborchidshow.com/
mailto:sborchidshow@gmail.com
mailto:syldarr@gmail.com
http://www.aos.org/orchids/webinars.aspx
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Orchid Education (reprinted by permission from the AOS) 
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Orchid Education (page 2) 
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Holiday Potluck   

Wheel of Fortune 
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